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In this issue:

· Metro Fare Restructuring Proposal
· Los Angeles City Council IGR Committee Supports AB 889 (Lieu)
· Norwalk Transit To Take Over Metro Line 275
· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events


	Metro Fare Restructuring Proposal

This afternoon, I held a media briefing with Metro’s “beat” reporters from the Los Angeles Times, Daily News and City News Service to provide them with background information of Metro’s structural operating deficit. The reporters were told that we do not have enough money to pay for what we operate and have been living beyond our means over the past five years. The deficit is expected to be $1.8 billion over the next ten years. In FY08 alone, the deficit is projected to be $105 million. The reporters also were given fares charged by other transit providers across the nation compared to what Metro currently charges. They were told that Metro’s fare recovery ratio is currently 24 percent compared to 38 percent average for other properties and is Metro’s Board policy, which has not been enforced due to the Consent Decree. Media Relations also received inquires from KFWB radio, KNBC-TV and Ch. 54 regarding Metro’s fare restructuring proposal. Stories on the possibility of restructuring our fares aired on all local television stations early this morning as well as on radio. Additional stories are expected to air tonight and tomorrow.

Los Angeles City Council IGR Committee Supports AB 889 (Lieu)

The Los Angeles City Council's Intergovernmental Relations (IGR) Committee at their regular meeting today approved a Councilmember Rosendahl/Smith resolution to support AB 889 (Lieu), which would establish a Metro Green Line Construction Authority, and requested staff to work with the author to amend language in the bill that would address the Committee’s concern for local control.  The Committee also directed staff to work with Assemblyman Ted Lieu, Metro and key stakeholders to develop a plan to move the project forward.  The resolution will be held in the IGR Committee during these negotiations and is not expected to be scheduled for the City Council agenda in the near future. 

Metro's Executive Management and Audit Committee adopted an oppose position last week, however, the Metro Board continued any action on AB 889 to give stakeholders a chance to work together.

Norwalk Transit To Take Over Metro Line 275

A reporter with the Whittier Daily News today requested a status up-date on Metro Bus Line 275. Gateway sector staff explained to the reporter that line 275 will stop service on June 22 and by June 25 Norwalk Transit will begin taking over the line. Staff explained that the decision to suspend service was approved by the Gateway Government Council members after considering low performance; high subsides to operate the service and seat utilization per mile. A story is expected to run tomorrow.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be participating in the American Public Transit Association Fare Collection Workshop, Wilshire Corridor Forum, and Metro-Orange County Transportation Authority Coordination Meeting.
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